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HIGH ACHIEVERS – NOVEMBER 2011 
Hernandez   56 traffic cits   43 traffic warns   1 1 reports    
McGavern   50 traffic cits   31 traffic warns       3 reports       1 FIC 
Smith       35 traffic cits   16 traffic warns     7 reports     1 arrest 
Carrasquillo  34 traffic cits     9 parking cits     80 reports     1 community event   
Matelis      28 traffic cits   23 parking cits       28 traffic warns 2 arrests     9 events 
Macklin      31 traffic cits      8 reports                1 traffic warn 
Gentile     28 traffic cits   29 traffic warns    1 arrest       3 reports      1 FIC  
Thanks and keep up the good work!    
 
2011 LEO AWARDS FINALISTS 
Sgt. Richard Williams, Executive Assistant Dina Goldstein, Detective Diana Dulaney, and 
Officer Jay Matelis have been selected as finalists for the 2011 Miami-Dade County LEO 
Awards. The winners will be chosen at the awards ceremony on January 21, 2012 at the 
Miami Beach Convention Center. Congratulations and best of luck! 
 
LAW ENFORCEMENT ACCREDITATION 
We have been notified by the Florida Commission on Law Enforcement Accreditation that 
SPD has been set for Reaccreditation in August 2012. It has been 2 and ½ years since we 
received accreditation. Sgt. Williams will be the manager for the reaccreditation process. 
He has kept us up to par for the last few years. He will be responsible for the collection of 
the files, training, mock review, and on site reviews.   
 
EYE ON SURFSIDE 
The monthly Eye on Surfside crime prevention meeting is December 20 at 6pm. Contact 
Dina Goldstein for additional information. 
 
BIKE WITH CHIEF 
The next date for the Bike Ride with the Chief in October is December 6 at 5:00pm. All 
personnel are welcome to ride and get to know our residents. 
 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 
Thanks for addressing the “No Turn on Red” and Bryon Avenue speeding details. Officers 
have been doing a great job and we want to continue our enforcement efforts. It will no 
longer be necessary to forward weekly stats for these details but officers are to be assigned 
details daily as well as other problem traffic areas including the rear of Publix. In addition, 
Sergeants will continue to assign daily park & walks in the business district, ATV patrol, 
bike patrol and T-3 patrol.  
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SWAT TRAINING 
The MBPD SWAT Team will be training at the Lilypad Hotel on December 5th and 12th from 
10am – 6pm. Sgt. Torres will be responsible for the notifications. 
 
MENORAH PARADE 
The annual Menorah Parade is December 7th 5:30 – 6:30pm through Surfside, Bal Harbour, 
and Bay Harbor Islands. Sgt. Torres will coordinate the escort with the other agencies. 
 
HOLIDAY TOY DRIVE 
The Surfside Police Department is collecting toys this holiday season for our Third Annual 
Holiday Toy Drive. Please show your support by bringing new unwrapped toys for children 
ages 1-13 to the Surfside Police Station located at 9293 Harding Ave. The last day to 
donate is Tuesday December 20, 2011. The Holiday Toy Drive Party is December 21 at 
3pm in the Commission Chambers. 
 

HOLIDAY PARTY 
Dina Goldstein has again volunteered to host the Police Department’s Holiday Party at her 
home on December 17, at 7:00pm. Please contact her ASAP if you will attend. 
 
POLICE OFFICERS ASSISTANCE TRUST TOY DRIVE 
Volunteer are needed to accept donations at our collection tables at area malls starting on 
Friday, November 25, through Friday, December 23, 2011. POAT provides gifts to the 
children of law enforcement officers who died in the line of duty or on active duty while 
serving the citizens of Miami-Dade County. This year, there are 72 children in the program, 
representing 15 different agencies. 

This program symbolizes the law enforcement community reaching out and remembering 
the children of those officers who gave their lives protecting and serving the rest of us. It is 
important that these children know that their parent's sacrifice is not forgotten. 

We are requesting officers to volunteer a few hours of his or her  
time, for this very worthwhile cause. 
 
DECEMBER TRAINING 
Leadership – Sgt. Pacheco, Sgt. Valino, Communications Supervisor Sperbeck 
High Risk Tactics – Officer Alvarez 
Assessor Refresher – Sgt. Williams 
 
HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL AND YOUR FAMILIES! 


